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Somerton Somerset TA11 7HG
Tel. 01963 240667
Fax. 01963 240230
Minutes of the Committee meeting of the Ladies Section of Wheathill Golf Club

held on
Date     Wed. 19th September 2018 at  6.30.pm.
Venue:   Wheathill Golf Club
Present 
Melanie Brewin
MB
Ladies Captain

Ann Gates
AG

Vice Captain


Sue Bamping
SB

Past Captain



Joan Stone
JS

Competition Secretary



Judith Rowsell
JR

Committee Member/Eclectic


Sue Harrop                SH

Handicap Secretary


      
1. Apologies for absence
     Kath James                KJ

New Members Delegate


     Caroline Wolfe 
   CW

Secretary
 

     Greta Hillier 
   GH
            Committee Member


     Linda Johnson
   LJ

County Delegate


     Helen Lane
               HL

Treasurer


Meeting commenced 19.00 due to some members having difficulty with travelling.
2. Approval of minutes of previous meeting. 
Approval of the minutes of the meetings held on 18th July and 22nd August were accepted as an accurate record
July minutes proposed by SH seconded by JR          Signed by MB

August minutes proposed by AG seconded by JS     Signed by MB

3. A -  Matters arising from the Ladies Committee Meeting  
•
MB reported that there had been some issues with the roll up on Tuesday mornings.

The committee was reminded by SB that the roll up was initially organised to welcome new ladies, and a chance to meet other players in a friendly environment.

To facilitate this the committee agreed that it should be made clear that £1 currently asked for is not compulsory, but could be organised by those wishing to have a private competition. Scores should not be asked for as a matter of course. Hopefully these recommendations will help new members feel more welcome.

MB to send email to all members to clarify
Notice re Tuesday roll up drafted and posted in locker room by MB 18/09/18

SB to email all ladies on behalf of MB

•
The current press officer for the club LW is stepping down.  Currently club competition results are written and submitted for Monday morning for publication The importance of this post was recognised as being a good advert for the club. 

MB to bring up at the main committee meeting, and suggest Andrew advertises the post in the next newsletter.
Main Committee unanimously agreed that this role is best carried out by the ladies section.

•
Pro-shop Stableford Competitions. Historically ladies have not entered these as they run their own competitions, and do not wish entries to drop. Supplementary cards can always be completed for handicap purposes.

MB to suggest to Andrew that these competitions should be renamed as Male Pro-shop Stableford competitions in the diary to prevent confusion.
AE was against renaming it Men’s pro shop stableford, believing it could be confusing to juniors and seniors that they are still eligible to enter; however, he will remind the shop staff that ladies are not eligible to enter.

• MB. The padlock on Lavender Cottage has had to be sawn off as the code number had been accidentally changed on resetting. Due to the design of these padlocks it is quite easy to rotate the top and reset the code inadvertently. A new padlock has been obtained by SB, and set to code 593.

To ensure no further problems please reset the digits to 593, close the padlock, and rotate the top digit only. There is no need to scramble all 3 digits.

MB – to hang sign in toilet explaining flush system
Completed by MB with photos.

 B - Report from the main Committee Meeting  29.8.18
•
A statement explaining supplementary cards has been copied from the Ladies section handbook and passed to Alan Forscutt to take back to the seniors committee.

•
The construction of a wooden board, for inside the starters hut, on which to mount brass memorial plaques, is ongoing.

•
A previous suggestion to pour concrete into the gaps that have opened up around the tee sign uprights due to the prolonged dry weather, has been considered. AE reported that the insertion of wooden wedges is preferred, and action is ongoing with the greenstaff.

•
Re-designing of the score card is not imminent due to the current stock level, however Andrew would like all sections to collaborate to ensure all desired changes are incorporated.

•
Chris Whyntie reported that some of the ongoing men’s knock out competitions have not been completed on time due to competitors allowing themselves extensions without referring to Chris. In future all players must request an extension in advance from the competition secretary or they will be disqualified.

•
The autumn course renovations are planned for mid-October. Aeration spiking of the tees is completed, and the greens will follow next week.

•
 Some competitors are not entering their scores on the computer which causes additional work for the competition secretaries before they are able to close the competition, particularly the men and seniors’ sections. It is suggested that all sections put up notices that competitors will be disqualified if they do not enter their card. Exceptions may be made if the computer is not working at the time. 

•
2 junior competition dates have changed. The Crossman Cup will be held on Saturday 15th September and the Committee Cup on Sunday 23rd September.

•
Charlie Anderson has a meeting planned with Gunnar Ovland to finalise requested date changes from all sections.

•
I raised the issue of the pending vacancy for club press officer and the main committee unanimously agreed that this would best be done by a lady.
4. Lady Captain’s Report
We played our last home league match against Mendip Spring on 4th September, narrowly losing 3-4. Our final league match is tomorrow at T&P. the current league standing is Mendip Spring 40 points, The Mendip 37.5, Tall Pines 32 and CST 31.5 all having completed their matches. Wheathill are on 31.5 just above T&P on 30.5, so one point from tomorrows match and we will avoid relegation and remain in division 2 for a second season. Good luck team Wheathill, sorry I cannot be with you tomorrow.

Due to my mother suffering a fall and being hospitalised it was touch and go whether I would make my away weekend. Luckily everything fell into place and Linda and I made the journey to China Fleet on the Friday arriving in time for lunch before our massage appointments. I loved the course and the whole place as much as every time I have visited before and breathed a sigh of relief when everyone else enjoyed their weekend as much as I did. Special thanks to Gaye, Gin, Molly and Ann for organising some original entertainment producing much laughter. To sum up it was “absolutely FABULOUS”

For the first time ever, I was able to join in the Rose Bowl Texas scramble with the seniors. The laugh was on me when I stepped backwards near the starters hut and fell into the ditch- before playing. 2 of the men helped me out and no injuries were apparent to my club or person. I had a most enjoyable round with Paul Curzon, Pete Finan and Mike Cardwell. Unexpectedly I was called upon to present the trophy to the winning team of Heather Bush, Richard Bargery, Lloyd Vallis and John Sandle.

This weekend coming, we take part in the Team Captains Challenge, the ladies’ section will be well represented with some playing in the 3 Counties team, good luck to you all.
5. Lady Vice-Captain’s Report
It has been a busy time, with the two remaining trimatches being played at the end of August. The first was held at Cricket st Thomas and resulted in a win for Cricket st Thomas with our team third, 2 points behind Long Sutton. Going into the final match Long Sutton were leading with 371 points, from Cricket st Thomas with 355 and finally us with 332.  Despite a really good effort by our team in the home match, we were unable to improve our position . We won quite comfortably with 199 points to Long Suttons 184 and Cricket st Thomas 181. The final result was a win for Long Sutton with 555 points, Cricket st Thomas with 536 and ourselves with 531.

 Our away weekend was enjoyed by most with only a few slight hiccups. Fortunately the weather was kind and the golf, food, accommodation, company and games all good. There are many stories of ladies burrowing in the hedges and ravines looking for the `pink` ball! First in the pairs on Saturday were Melanie and Linda, second sue Harrop and Gill Parram and third was Sue Moon  and Kirsty. On Sunday in the. Individual competition, Melanie was first, Sue Ovland was second and Gin Stewart was third.

 Finally last week 12 ladies joined the seniors for a texas scramble. Once again the weather cleared and we played in the dry. Heather Bush was on the winning team.
6. Treasurer’s Report

	
	MEETING-September 2018
	2018
	2017

	Date
	Comp
	Entries
	Income
	Expenses
	Profit
	Entries
	Profit

	02.08.18
	Ladies Open
	66
	822
	812.3
	9.7
	72
	65.48

	05.08.18
	Paul Nicholls
	28
	84
	66
	18
	26
	6

	09.08.18
	Medal - Midweek
	16
	48
	11
	37
	8
	13

	12.08.18
	Medal - Weekend
	4
	12
	11
	1
	17
	40

	16.08.18
	Stableford - Mid Week
	10
	30
	22
	8
	21
	9

	18.08.18
	Newton Trophy
	12
	36
	31
	5
	19
	27

	26.08.18
	Stableford - Weekend
	1
	3
	3
	0
	6
	2

	
	TOTALS
	137
	1035
	956.3
	78.7
	169
	162.48

	
	MONEY AT BANK  : 18.09.18
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Current A/C-Available Money
	£1,082.11
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Reserve A/C
	£589.78
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Charity A/C- 2018 -W&G Gd. Appeal
	£1,191.21
	
	
	
	
	


	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


7. Competition Secretary’s Report 
Proposed Competitions open to higher handicappers

Shire Trophy( agreed with Molly)

Celee

Margarita ( agreed with Sue Rees up to 45 handicappers only)

Rainbow maker ( agreed with heather)

Salimeg

Supporters

Lady Captains day

 Chicken Run

Senior Ladies double on 5`s

Triers trophy

Proposed competitions not open to higher handicappers
Tuppy

Championship

Maryland

Senior ladies challenge trophy

These are only suggestions and I would also suggest that we try this on a trial basis and review next year. Not all competitions have been included this year, but they can be included in next years review.

 I think it is important to remember that although we would like to make competitions available to the higher handicappers, we do not want to alienate our present ladies especially those with low handicaps. 
[image: image2.emf]Comp Date Comp Score

03/09/2018 Senior Ladies Challenge 1st Jan Finan 34

2nd Ann Gates 34

3rd Heather Bush 32

16/09/2018 Pick n Mix 1st Heather Bush / Kevin Snook 60.2

2nd Melanie Brewin / Geoff Brewin 62.6

3rd Judith Rowsell / Steve Osborne 63.2

3rd Pauls Nankervis / Richie Waterton 65.4

Results


8. Handicap Secretary’s Report 
AUGUST STABLEFORD

26.08.18

Division 1

1ST   Jen Warmington  31

2ND  

3RD 

Division 2

1ST  

2ND  

3RD  

(1 entrant)

SEPTEMBER MIDWEEK STABLEFORD

13.09.18

Division 1

1ST  Sue Harrop 34 pts 

2ND Ann Gates  32 pts

3RD   Pam Frith 29 pts

Division 2

1ST  Mary Strode 43 pts

2ND  Fiona Cruse 38 pts

3RD   Nikki Holt 36 pts

( 16 entrants)

HANDICAP REDUCTIONS

Paula Nankervis 26 to 24 (supplementary)

Fiona Cruse 42 to 40

Mary Strode 46 to 41

HANDICAP INCREASES

Sue Ovland 19 to 20 (Senior Ladies Challenge)

NEW HANDICAPS

Jan Street 21 (reinstated  handicap after injury)

HANDICAP NEWS

•
I have put up a notice to remind ladies of the extra medal competitions to be played in October because we were unable to play 2 medal competitions in April.

•
I intend to email those ladies who are liable to lose their 'c' status next year as they have not put in 3 qualifying scores (that includes supplementaries); I will also notify those ladies who are unlikely to have 3 qualifiers in March at the beginning of the playing season unless they play in some of the upcoming qualifying competitions (not including supplementaries).
9. County Delegate’s Report 
I attended the county delegates meeting at Burnham and Berrow on 10th September. 

Somerset ladies have agreed to vote against the proposal by England Golf to increase the annual subscription by £1. This is because the general feeling is that it should not be necessary as England Golf are wasteful with our funds. It is expected that this proposal will be defeated however a second proposal to increase the subs by 75p to £9 plus vat will probably be accepted.

The county captain reported that the county first team came 4th out of 6 in match week. They were pleased with both the result and the team spirit. More details are available on the county website. Next year match week is at Woodbury park. They would like us to encourage as many ladies as possible to attend to support the team.

As yet no one has come forward as assistant county competition secretary. Therefore they are asking all clubs who are hosting county competitions next year to provide assistance by

•
Manning the welcome desk

•
Doing the starting

•
Writing out the cards

•
Providing information regarding local rules, GUR etc

As Wheathill will be hosting the Bronze competition next year we will need to make sure we are able to help in all these areas. I will be looking for volunteers nearer the time!

The course rating team has completed the ratings for 6 courses with 9 to be completed next year. In addition all courses will need an up to date course measurement certificate.

There are to be meetings and workshops regarding the new handicapping system. Information has been sent to all clubs and hopefully the ladies handicap secretaries are aware. The county handicap advisor reiterated the information that handicaps will be calculated from the best 8 cards of the last 20. Good cards will therefore count for longer than bad ones.
10. New Members Report
We have no new members this month.  I am sorry to miss another meeting due to holiday  commitments.
11. Juniors 
This month has seen the Junior County Jamboree postponed once again - Now scheduled for 21st October here at Wheathill.

The Crossman Cup took place on Saturday 15th September with five juniors playing with invited adult partners, a Greensomes Medal round which was very well contested and the trophy retained by the winning combination of Oscar Matin and Dave Kirby, good job because Oscar still had the trophy at home! Thanks to those members that played on the day and especially to Jean Crossman who came in specially to award the trophy which was still at Oscar’s house!

On the 23rd the final silverware competition was played, the Committee against the juniors. This time we had four juniors competing in pairs in 4BBB Match play. The juniors lulled the older members into a false sense of security letting both pairs get ahead slightly but as they got into their stride with the format, they romped home to win 4 and 2 and 5 and 3. So the Committee Cup has been regained by the juniors. Thanks to the Committee members and Roy Smith (co-oped at the last minute), for their support and play on the day.

We have been approached by Yeovil for friendly home and away fixtures, hopefully with the first leg on Saturday 10th November.

Golf Access will potentially begin to soon boost our junior members with handicaps for the start of next season.

In addition Martin will soon be doing some taster sessions for year 6 at Milford Junior School in Yeovil.

Lastly, Oliver England has accepted the invitation to be Junior Captain for the coming year.
12. Starters for Mens and Ladies Competitions 
The following starters for men’s competitions were agreed

Saturday 29th September Men’s pairs open SB, JS, JR

Sunday 30th September Cumisky Cup JR will cover if Chris Whyntie is not in attendance..
13. Correspondence – there was no correspondence
14. AOB
· Team shirts- AG stated that a shortlist of 3 colours, Paradise blue, Aqua and Fuchsia, have been selected and AE has agreed to obtain samples for inspection.

· High Handicappers in competitions- this matter has come to the attention of the main committee and it was felt that as this affects all club sections it should be discussed at the main committee meeting with the management and not by individual sections. The topic was discussed and a draft statement relating to the ladies section was prepared for MB to take to the main committee meeting on 26/09/18 when the item is on the agenda. It was noted that we need to change the par bar and birdie tree to 54 handicap. JS to action.
· Medal award 12.08.18 to Jen Warmington- as Jen had already won a Jubilee medal it was previously decided to award her £12. MB stated that she felt it should be £15 as in previous years as the second place medallist had already been awarded £7and would also be awarded the Jubilee silver medal. This was agreed by the committee.

· SH stated that the Ricoh Womens Open 2019 is to be held at Woburn again and asked permission to organise a day trip to spectate on behalf of the section. The first day is Thursday 1st August, as this will be the Wheathill Ladies Open it was suggested to run the trip on the following day.This was agreed by the committee.

· JR noted that the minutes from ladies committee meetings were not available on the website and 2018 printed copies were not available in the locker room. It was agreed that any printed minutes pre-2017 could be archived to the loft. MB to investigate and rectify. 
On investigation it was noted that printed and signed copies of the minutes 2018 were available in a separate file in the locker room. MB has archived 2016 minutes and collated 2017 and 2018 minutes into the same file, correctly labelled as such. The digital minutes have been forwarded to the Pro-shop by the ladies’ secretary and included on the website.

· SB reminded the lady captain that the date for the last committee meeting is approaching.  It was suggested that it was rescheduled to the Friday evening to add to the relaxed atmosphere of the last supper. MB to action. Date confirmed as Friday 16th November at Cross Keys Inn.
· Date of next meeting Wednesday 24th October 2018.

MB gave her apologies for this meeting and announced that AG will chair in her absence.

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 20.35
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 24th October 2018
Location: Jubilee Room, Wheathill Golf Club at 6.30.p.m.

Signed as correct …………………………….. Date …………
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